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Don’t forget our 
SunSmart Policy.  
Hats to be worn  
during 

Terms 1 and 4. 
 

Hello to everyone. It has been a 

busy couple of weeks, with 

swimming starting and Kinder to 

Prep Transition still running. 

Classes have already been 

working busily on their units of 

work. Yesterday, I saw the 

experiments from the grade 5/6 

children. They had to design a 

building that would withstand 

strong winds. This was done as 

part of their unit on natural 

disasters.  Mrs Blair blasted their 

creations with a garden blower. 

Some models withstood the 

storm and others were literally 

blown away.  Either way, the 

students learned about strong 

construction shapes and had lots 

of fun. 

Next year, families who have a 

Health Care Card or Pension 

Cards will NOT receive an 

Educational Maintenance 

Allowance due to government 

changes.  In the past, parents 

who received an EMA payment, 

usually used it to pay for school 

fees, with a small credit amount 

being kept at school to help pay 

for any incursion or excursion 

that may be held throughout the 

year. 

The government will now make a 

payment to our school directly as 

part of our budget that we receive 

from them. School Council will 

decide how this will impact on 

the collection of school fees at its 

next meeting. As soon as 

decisions are made by council, I 

will inform the parents via a brief 

letter, probably by the end of 

next week.   

It is with sadness that I inform 

parents that the After School 

Care Program will be withdrawn 

next year from Movelle Primary 

School.  The program that has 

operated for 14 years at Movelle, 

will close up at the end of the 

year.  I am sure there are many 

parents who would like to thank 

Judy Leckie and her band of 

many helpers 

for the 

absolutely 

wonderful work 

and care that they have given to 

so many of our students. 

We believe that our students and 

families will be able to enrol their 

children at the new Resurrection 

PS After School Care Program for 

next year.  We will know more as 

the weeks go by and we will keep 

parents informed as soon as 

possible as information becomes 

available.   

AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

2015 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

15th Oct 
6th Nov  

Prep –2 Swimming Program 
 

29th Oct  Sushi Day  

3rd Nov  
Curriculum Day  
No Students At School 

4th Nov 
Cup Day  
Public Holiday  

10th Nov
- 

 14th Nov 
5/6 Canberra Camp 

14th Nov 
Prep  

Prep Dinner and 1/2 
Sleepover 

17th Nov  
- 

19th Nov 
3/4 Lady Northcote Camp 

24th Nov
- 

28thNov 

Christmas Book Fair 
8.45am- 9.00am 
3.30pm- 4.00pm 
 

8th Dec  School Concert 

9th Dec 
Curriculum Day  
No Student At School  
Grade 6 Transition to Year 7  

15th Dec Parent Teacher Interviews  

16th Dec  Class Parties  

17th Dec  Grade 6 Graduation 

19th Dec  
Last Day  Term 4 
1.30pm Finish  

PRINCIPAL’S COMMENTS 

2015 EDUCATIONAL 

MAINTENANCE ALLOWANCE 
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Movelle School Values:                       Learning,                                                     Respect,               

CURRICULUM DAY 

NOVEMBER 3RD  

NO STUDENTS AT SCHOOL 
We are still seeking two parent vacancies for 

school council, as two parents have had to resign 

their position due to work commitments.  If any 

parents are willing to join school council for the 

rest of the year, which will include 3 more meet-

ings, they can do so by enquiring at the main of-

fice. These are casual positions that will last until 

the new election period in February / March 

2015. Council meets on the 4th Tuesday of each 

month at 6pm in the staffroom. Meetings usually 

go for about 1 – 1 ½ hours. So if you can help, 

please contact the office asap. Join 

the team and help make our school 

even better than it is already! 

Bill Hunt 
Principal  

ENROLMENT AND CLASSES FOR 2015 HOT WEATHER AND SCHOOL UNIFORM 

As a registered “Sunsmart School,” we need to 

make sure ALL students wear appropriate hats, 

clothing and footwear. 

All students must wear either a Broad-brimmed, 

blue, school hat or a blue legionnaire’s hat, not a 

footy or baseball cap, as they do not cover the 

ears or neck. Clothing should cover students’ 

shoulders, so shoulders do not get sunburnt  and 

finally, students must not wear open-toed sandals 

or thongs to school. These types of shoes are not 

suitable to wear at school at any time, as they are 

unsafe and allow the foot to get sunburnt also.   

Sunscreen is available in the classrooms for stu-

dents to use. If parents are concerned about 

the type of sunscreen that is available, 

parents are welcome to supply their 

own for their child to use. 

It is part of our school “Sunsmart” policy 

to wear our approved hats during terms 1 and 4. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL VACANCIES 
 

SUSHI LUNCH  

NEXT WEEK 

Sushi lunches started again this Term. Sushi 

lunch days will be held every 2 weeks. Children 

can order their sushi by next Tuesday(28th) for 

our next Sushi day , which is next 

Wednesday the 29th.   

Remember prices are now $2.50 

per sushi roll.  Order notes will 

be available from class teachers 

or the front office. 

APPOINTMENTS WITH  

CARMEN DIMECH 

Welfare Officer 

Due to the growing demand for service 

through our Welfare Officer, we ask that you 

book an appointment at the front office or by 

calling 3966 8892.  Your appointment will be 

confirmed by office staff or Carmen as soon 

as possible.                    Thank you. 

We are currently trying to establish how many 

students will be attending Movelle Primary 

School in 2015. We have had nearly 30 new Prep 

enrolments for next year and would urgently like 

to know if there are other families with Prep 

aged children in the community who are going to 

apply to enrol at our school. Please ask them to 

come to the main office and pick up an  

enrolment form for next year. 

Similarly, if there are families who may be  

moving out of our school, we need to know as 

soon as possible. Having a firm idea of how 

many students will be at our school allows us to 

budget for enough teachers and equipment for 

all students. Please contact the office on 9366 

8892 to let us know if you are moving out or 

 enrolling new students  next year. 

School Council has approved Monday the 3rd of 

November as our next curriculum day.  

Curriculum days are special training days for all 

staff and it is a day where NO STUDENTS  

ATTEND SCHOOL.  This curriculum day, staff 

will be examining the new Australian/Victorian  

curriculum and deciding what will be the abso-

lutely essential standards that our teachers and 

students will focus on in their learning. We 

respectfully ask that parents make alternative 

care arrangements for their children on Novem-

ber the 3rd and DO NOT send their children to 

school.   Thank you for your co-operation. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=sushi+roll+cartoon&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=7SRaiwC9KRmfCM&tbnid=BN4vSXN46syzIM:&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gograph.com%2Fstock-illustration%2Fwhite-rice.html&ei=vOE1VMGdFo768QW0noK4Bg&bvm=bv
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                     Teamwork,                                     Responsibility,                                          Resilience   

 
EXCELLENCE AWARDS 

MATHEMATICS 

 
EXCELLENCE AWARDS 

LITERACY 

ROOM NAME REASON:  
 

Prep/1H  
Suri Vo 

 

 

 

Jarrah 

Podesta 

 

 

 

Michael 

Surbevski 

For trying to hear 

sounds in words she 

writes and for her 

wonderful, colourful 

illustrations. 

For his fantastic  

attempts in writing 

all of his written 

drafts independently. 

 

For his fantastic  

attempts to write his 

written drafts  

independently. 

 

Prep/1B  
Sky Vo  For trying her best to 

recognise Golden 

Words and point to 

the words as she’s 

reading. 

1/2 T  
Julian 

Rowsell 

For showing 

improvement in his 

reading. 

2/3 S  
Karen Sopi For explaining the 

correct use of a  

comma. 

3/4 L  
Nathan  

Pallero  

Santana  

Being enthusiastic 

during writing. 

3/4 M  
Jye Jesensek Putting in a fantastic  

effort into the  

presentation of his  

writing. 

5/6 U  
Marina  

Nawar  

For working really 

hard to improve her 

reading. 

5/6 B  
Selmedin 

Music  

For his very  

persuasive job letter. 

5/6 C  
Lachlan  

Kotevski 

For showing  

improvement in  

multiplication. 

ROOM NAME REASON:  
 

Prep/1H  
Sarisha Lina 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stormie 

Lambert 

For leading her group 

so well in their work 

to produce a fantastic 

“Pizza Fractions” 

poster showing a 

whole, halves,  

quarters and eights.  

 

For creating and  

continuing terrific 

colour patterns with 2 

and 3 elements.  

 

Prep/1B  
Avila  

Filimoeatu  

For working hard to 

identify a whole and a 

half, when learning 

fractions. 

1/2T  
Kamryn 

Wells 

For showing  

improvement when 

counting by 2s, 5s and 

10s to 100. 

2/3 S  
Khoa Dinh Learning how place 

value can help with 

subtraction. 

3/4 L  
Khyl  

Meldrum 

Improving in  

mathematics. 

3/4 M  
Anna  

Nguyen 
Clarifying how to do 

smething and then 

apply this knowledge 

to more  

difficult questions. 

5/6 U  
Tahnae 

Ledezma  

Innella 

For working 

 diligently throughout 

our lessons linked to 

the four processes. 

5/6 B  
Tina Chau For stepping up to be 

one of our class  

bankers and help with 

maths. 

5/6 C  
Nahmat  

Rasooli  

And 

Kayla  

Mitrevski-

Stefanovski 

For working well 

within a team and  

writing a detailed 

procedural text.  



DISCLAIMER  for  Private Advertisements:   Notices and advertisements  in this section aim to  provide information that may be of interest.  
However, views expressed, are not  necessarily recommendation by the school. 

PREP ENROLMENTS 2015 
Do you have a child who 

will be turning 5 years 

of age by  30th April 2015 

Please ask at the Movelle Office for 

an Enrolment form. 

OUT OF SCHOOL 

HOURS  
Before School Care  

6.45 to 8.45 during terms.  

Located at: Resurrection Primary 

School  

$11.00 Permanent booking  

$14.50 Casual booking  

After School Care  

Program operates daily from  

3.30pm to 6.30pm  

during school terms.  

Located at: Movelle Primary School  

$17.00 permanent booking  

$20.00 casual booking  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Both programs are registered with the 
Department of Family & Community 

Services.  

All enquiries and bookings call:  
Judy (Co ordinator) 0411 035 111  

Resurrection Primary School:  

9366 7022  

Movelle Primary School:  
9366 8892  

Absence Approval Form 

Dear Teacher, 

My child  .........................................................................  

Room …………………………………………….. 

Was absent on ................................................................  

Due to...............................................................................  

Signed: .............................................................................  

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

PSW 
58 Westwood Drive, 

Deer Park 
Open: Mon- Fri 8.30am-5pm 

Sat 9am-5pm 
9363 8458 

Order Online: www.psw.com.au 

Term Dates 2014 

Term 1 30 Jan to 4 April 
 
 

Term 2 22 April to 27 June  
 

Term 3 14 July to  19 September 

Term 4 6  October  to 19 December 

LOOM BANDS  
 

50 CENTS PER PACKET 


